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Message from the Ambassador of Guyana in Venezuela,
Dr. Richard Van West-Charles

 To the entire Guyanese community, members of the diplomatic core accredited to
Venezuela, honourable Ambassadors, colleagues in diplomatic missions around the
world, and dear friends of Guyana:
 As we begin this year 2025, I want to express my deepest gratitude for the support
and closeness you have shown towards our Diplomatic Mission in Caracas. Your
support has been the foundation upon which we continue to strengthen the ties
between Guyana and Venezuela, and promote new opportunities for growth and
collaboration.
 We enthusiastically celebrate the growing interest of over 60 Venezuelan
companies eager to invest and doing business in Guyana, reflecting the immense
potential that unites our nations. I also want to acknowledge our vibrant Guyanese
diaspora in Venezuela, with whom we have forged closer ties through WhatsApp
and social media, creating a more united, stronger, and more connected community
than ever.
 With optimism and determination, I invite you to welcome this new year with
renewed energy and to enjoy this 5th edition of the Guyanese Gazette, a space that
continues to bear witness to the dynamism and resilience of our people.
 May 2025 bring us more opportunities, more successes, and an even brighter future
for Guyana and all its friends around the world!

Dr. Richard Van West-Charles
Ambassador of the Co-operative Republic of Guyana in Caracas
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Official Visit to Bolivar State: Meeting with the Guyanese
diaspora at Honorary Consulate of Guyana in Puerto

Ordaz

On November 22, 2024, H.E. Dr. Richard Van West-Charles, Ambassador of the

Cooperative Republic of Guyana, accompanied by his delegation, made an Official Visit

to Bolivar State. During this visit, they met at the Honorary Consulate of Guyana in

Puerto Ordaz, where they engaged with representatives of the Guyanese diaspora

residing in the region.

The meeting provided an invaluable opportunity to hear diverse perspectives on the

transformative social policies introduced by President Irfaan Ali’s government. Key

discussions also covered consular matters, including birth certificates, passports, and

marriage certificates. Ambassador Van West-Charles emphasized the importance of

keeping identification documents updated and encouraged the diaspora to actively

participate in Guyana’s growth and development.

We extend heartfelt gratitude to our Honorary Consul, Mr. Patrick Husain, and his wife,

Mrs. Bibi Husain, for their warm hospitality and unwavering commitment to serving the

Guyanese community.

Together, we continue to strengthen the bonds that unite us as one Guyanese family,

working toward a brighter future for all
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Visit to the First Company D-625 of the Bolivarian National
Guard (P.A.C. Ferrys and Chalanas) in Ciudad Guayana,

Bolivar State, Venezuela

On Saturday, November 23, 2024, His Excellency Dr. Richard Van West-Charles, Ambassador of
the Cooperative Republic of Guyana, accompanied by his dedicated team, visited the First
Company D-625 of the Bolivarian National Guard (P.A.C. Ferrys and Chalanas) in Ciudad
Guayana.
During a productive dialogue with representatives of the Mayor's Office of Caroní and the
Bolivarian National Guard, as well as the captains of the vessels operating in the area, key measures
were reaffirmed to enhance passenger safety and uphold legal travel standards:
 
 Mandatory life jackets for all passengers
 Proper travel documentation
 Travel through legally authorized ports
 Maintenance of vessels to ensure the safety and wellbeing of all passengers

The Ambassador emphasized the supreme commitment of the Government of Guyana to
respecting legal ports for passenger boarding and departure while reinforcing the importance of
maintaining vessels in optimal condition.
Dr. Van West-Charles also engaged with travelers, predominantly Venezuelans heading to Guyana,
reminding them to:
 Stay up-to-date with vaccinations
Carry valid documentation
 Prioritize the protection of minors' lives and rights
He further stressed the importance of combating human trafficking and ensuring a safe, dignified,
and secure journey for all travelers. Together, we stand committed to protecting lives and
strengthening cooperation between Guyana and Venezuela.
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Visit to the ‘’San José de Cacahual’’ Community in Bolivar
State, Venezuela

As part of an active agenda of commitments with the Guyanese diaspora in

Bolívar State, His Excellency Dr. Richard Van West-Charles, Ambassador of

the Cooperative Republic of Guyana, held a vibrant and heartfelt meeting

with over 40 Guyanese residents in the San José de Cacahual community.

During the gathering, the Ambassador highlighted the critical importance of

keeping all personal documentation up to date, including IDs, passports,

birth certificates, marriage records, and other essential paperwork.

Dr. Van West-Charles also shared key updates on advancements in energy,

infrastructure, education, healthcare, and social benefits being led by the

Government of H.E. Irfaan Ali. He encouraged attendees to stay informed

about the progress and opportunities available in Guyana.

This enriching meeting fostered connection, friendship, and learning, as we

continue to build bridges with the Guyanese community abroad.
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Connecting with the Guyanese Diaspora in ‘’Brisas del
Sur’’, Bolivar State, Venezuela

On Saturday, November 23, 2024, as part of a dynamic and active agenda, His

Excellency Dr. Richard Van West-Charles, Ambassador of the Cooperative

Republic of Guyana, visited Guyanese residents in Brisas del Sur, Bolívar

State.

During the meeting, the Ambassador shared important updates on the

progress and development initiatives being led by the Government of H.E.

Irfaan Ali, including advancements in infrastructure, energy, education,

healthcare, social benefits, and road networks.

The Ambassador emphasized the importance of keeping personal

documentation current, including IDs, passports, birth certificates, and

marriage records. Residents were also encouraged to join the Embassy's

WhatsApp groups to maintain close contact with the Honorary Consul in

Puerto Ordaz, Mr. Patrich Husain, and the Embassy in Caracas.

This meaningful visit reaffirmed the Embassy’s commitment to fostering

connections with Guyanese abroad while ensuring they stay informed and

empowered.
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Meet Ms. Shaneeza Persaud, the Student who moved to Guyana
from Venezuela and is UG’s Valedictorian

Dear Shaneeza, we extend our heartfelt
congratulations on your remarkable achievement as

the Valedictorian of the University of Guyana, Class of
2024. Your exemplary performance in the Bachelor of

Science in Marketing program at the School of
Entrepreneurship and Business Innovation is a

testament to your unwavering dedication, resilience,
and pursuit of excellence.

Your journey, marked by the unique challenges of
navigating academic pursuits across borders, is truly
inspiring. Balancing virtual studies from abroad and
adapting to diverse environments while maintaining
an exceptional academic record speaks volumes of
your determination and adaptability. Such qualities

are commendable and set a sterling example
for students and professionals alike.

Dr. Richard Van West -Charles
Ambassador
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Historic Visit to the Guyanese Diaspora in Tucupita,
Delta Amacuro State, Venezuela

For the first time in history, the Embassy of the Cooperative Republic of Guyana in

Caracas visited the Guyanese community in Tucupita, Delta Amacuro. This heartfelt and

vibrant gathering was met with great appreciation by the Guyanese residents of the region,

who expressed their gratitude to His Excellency Dr. Richard Van West-Charles,

Ambassador of Guyana, and his team for their presence.

In this historic meeting, Dr. Van West-Charles thanked the attendees and Mr. Patrick

Husain, Honorary Consul of Guyana in Puerto Ordaz, for facilitating the contacts and

logistics that made this significant visit possible.

The Ambassador emphasized the importance of maintaining constant communication

with the Embassy and the Honorary Consul to ensure closeness, transparency, and most

importantly, legality.

Dr. Van West-Charles listened to the community’s concerns and shared updates on the

tremendous progress Guyana is making, particularly in the areas of infrastructure, energy,

healthcare, and more, thanks to the leadership of H.E. Irfaan Ali.

We also congratulated the Singh family, who received their Birth Certificates as new

citizens of Guyana, marking an important milestone in their journey.

This will not be the last visit to Delta Amacuro – the Embassy is committed to continued

engagement and support for the Guyanese diaspora in the region.
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AWARDS NIGHT: CELEBRATING EXCELLENCE AND DEDICATION

On Thursday, 5th December 2024, the Residence of His Excellency Dr. Richard Van

West-Charles, Ambassador of the Cooperative Republic of Guyana in Caracas, and his

esteemed wife, Mrs Vivienne Roxane Van West-Charles, hosted the memorable Staff

Awards Ceremony. 

This vibrant occasion honoured the years of service of our dedicated Embassy team,

with special recognition for milestones of 5, 10, 15, 20, and even 30 years of

commitment! Additionally, Academic Merit Awards were presented to the

Honourable Mr Robin Motayne, Counsellor of the Embassy, and Mr Daniel Achuelos

Davis, Head of Communications. 

The evening was filled with joy and emotion as the Embassy staff celebrated alongside

their loved ones in a spirit of gratitude and recognition.  In his inspiring speech, His

Excellency Dr Van West-Charles applauded the team's hard work and dedication,

encouraging everyone to strive for excellence, pursue education, and be exemplary

citizens. 

We extend our heartfelt thanks to the families, friends of Guyana, and the

Distinguished Members of the Diplomatic Corps who joined us for this remarkable

occasion. 

 “We recognise the effort and dedication of our team, whose work and commitment

are instrumental in building the future of our beloved Guyana.” — Dr Richard Van

West-Charles
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CARICOM END OF YEAR CELEBRATION: A MEMORABLE GATHERING
OF UNITY AND JOY

On Friday, 6th December 2024, the vibrant End of the Year Celebration of CARICOM

was held at La Gaviota Gourmet, La Rinconada, Caracas. This unforgettable event

brought together representatives from CARICOM member states in Caracas for an

afternoon filled with camaraderie, fun, and celebration. 

The programme featured lively karaoke and dance competitions, complete with

exciting prizes! The stars of the event were the dedicated staff members of the

CARICOM Embassies and their families, whose hard work and unity were celebrated

in grand style. 

His Excellency Dr Richard Van West-Charles, Ambassador of the Cooperative

Republic of Guyana, along with his enthusiastic staff, actively participated in this

joyous occasion, showcasing the true spirit of community and togetherness that

CARICOM represents. 

It was an afternoon of energy and excitement, where teamwork, dedication, and

friendship flourished in an incredible way. Events like these highlight the unity and

shared values that bind the CARICOM family together. 

 “Celebrating as a united CARICOM family inspires us to continue fostering

collaboration and goodwill among our nations.” — Dr Richard Van West-Charles
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A Memorable End to 2024 at the Embassy of
Guyana in Caracas

On December 31st, 2024, the great family of the Guyanese Embassy

gathered for an afternoon of joy and camaraderie. The event was filled

with delicious food, lively conversations, and fun games of Dominoes and

Cards, creating an atmosphere of unity and shared moments of happiness.

A special moment of the day was the heartfelt message from H.E. Dr.

Richard Van West-Charles, our Ambassador, who reflected on the

challenges and triumphs of his first year of leadership. He highlighted the

significant progress made in 2024 and expressed deep gratitude to every

member of our team for their dedication and hard work.

Ambassador Van West-Charles inspired us all, urging us to embrace the

challenges of 2025 with unwavering determination, as we set even more

ambitious goals and continue to achieve greatness together. 

Here’s to a year of new beginnings, progress, and unparalleled success.

Let’s make 2025 even brighter!
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Consular Visit to the ‘’Juan Griego’’ Community in
Nueva Esparta State, Venezuela

Under the guidance of H.E. Dr. Richard Van West-Charles,
Ambassador of the Cooperative Republic of Guyana in
Caracas, our team traveled to the community of Juan Griego
to conduct a Consular Visit.
During this visit, we had the privilege of meeting with
representatives of the Guyanese diaspora residing on the
island, where we delivered Passports and Birth Certificates
to our compatriots.
Following the directives of H.E. Dr. Mohammed Irfaan Ali,
President of the Cooperative Republic of Guyana, our
mission remains steadfast: to serve, assist, collaborate, and,
above all, stand by our diaspora, wherever they may be.
Our Embassy works tirelessly, day and night, to ensure the
well-being and support of our fellow citizens.
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Strengthening Guyana-Colombia Trade &
Investment Relations

On February 5, 2025, H.E. Dr. Richard Van West-Charles
attended a meeting at the PROCOLOMBIA Office in Caracas,
Venezuela, where he was welcomed by Director Carlos
Luna, Colombian Ambassador Milton Rengifo, and other
PROCOLOMBIA representatives. A virtual discussion was
also held with officials from the Dominican Republic, Haiti,
and the Caribbean. The meeting focused on
PROCOLOMBIA’s interest in organizing a Trade Mission to
Guyana for the upcoming Guyana Energy Conference.
Ambassador Van West-Charles also presented investment
opportunities in Guyana, reinforcing bilateral trade and
investment cooperation.
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Venezuelan Student Defends Thesis on Guyana’s
Low Carbon Development Strategy atSanta Maria

University in Caracas

The Embassy of Guyana in Caracas welcomed Verónica
Sánchez, an International Studies student from Santa María
University, who presented her thesis on Guyana’s Low
Carbon Development Strategy (LCDS). H.E. Dr. Richard Van
West-Charles commended her for her outstanding work and
highlighted the importance of young scholars in
strengthening bilateral relations. The Embassy celebrates
the role of research and innovation in fostering
sustainability and deeper connections between nations.
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Guyana Stands Firm: ICJ Advances Border Dispute
Case with Venezuela

The International Court of Justice (ICJ) has taken a crucial step in resolving
the long-standing border dispute between Guyana and Venezuela. Both
nations agreed to submit a second round of written pleadings, with Guyana
advocating for a shorter timeline while Venezuela requested more time.
Guyana highlighted the excessive delays in Venezuela’s approach,
emphasizing that the case has been pending for six years and that further
submissions should focus on refining arguments rather than rehashing
established facts. The ICJ will now set the official timeline for the next phase
of proceedings.
At the United Nations, Guyana reaffirmed its commitment to a peaceful
resolution through legal means, stressing that Venezuela’s recent actions,
including the Organic Law for the Defence of Guayana Esequiba, directly
violate international agreements. Guyana’s UN representative, Carolyn
Rodrigues-Birkett, urged the Security Council to uphold the rule of law and
prevent Venezuela from unilaterally altering the status quo. Meanwhile,
international support for Guyana’s position remains strong, with the United
Kingdom reaffirming that the 1899 border agreement must be respected.
Despite Venezuela’s claims of sovereignty over Essequibo, its actions have
been widely criticized as undermining diplomatic agreements and ICJ
rulings. Guyana views the escalating rhetoric from Caracas as a direct threat
to regional stability and has called on the UN to ensure compliance with
international law. As the dispute continues, Guyana stands firm in its
position, relying on legal frameworks and global diplomatic support to
protect its territorial integrity.
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KLM Royal Dutch Airlines will start a direct flight to
Georgetown

We’re pleased that starting June 4, 2025, KLM Royal Dutch Airlines – one of the

world’s oldest and most respected airlines – will begin direct flights to Guyana.

KLM will operate two weekly flights between Amsterdam and Georgetown, with a

convenient stopover in Saint Maarten. The return flights will take you directly from

Georgetown to Amsterdam!

Following Avianca Airlines’ recent announcement to start flights in December 2024,

the addition of KLM strengthens Guyana’s appeal as a premier hub for tourism,

business, and investment. With 27,872 annual seats added to the Georgetown market

and a projected 1,000,000 passengers crossing our ports of entry by November, the

future of Guyana’s aviation sector is soaring.

Over the last four years, major airlines like JetBlue, British Airways, SkyHigh,

InterCaribbean, United Airlines, Avianca, and now KLM have made Guyana part of

their routes. KLM’s arrival highlights our country’s strategic importance as a

gateway to South America, boosting tourism, trade, and cultural exchange with

Europe.

With KLM’s exceptional service, our nation’s connectivity to the world grows

stronger than ever!
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Man on Mission team to Karasabai, Region Nine

His Excellency President Dr Irfaan Ali led a Man on Mission team
to Karasabai, Region Nine, to help reconstruct homes damaged in
a freak storm a week ago.
A total of 13 homes received assistance during the rebuilding
exercise. Six homes were flattened while seven suffered
infrastructural damages.
Throughout the day, President Ali joined by Prime Minister,
Brigadier (Ret'd), the Honourable Mark Phillips assisted in the
reconstruction of housing foundations, laying of blocks and
rebuilding of roofs that were damaged.
Ranks of the Guyana Defence Force including officers that were a
part of the Hurricane Beryl Relief Team, the Civil Defence
Commission and the private sector also supported the rebuilding
exercise.
The affected villagers expressed their gratitude to the
Government and the support units.
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2nd CARICOM-India Summit

His Excellency President Dr Irfaan Ali said that the 2nd CARICOM-India

Summit will transform decisions into meaningful actions.

Speaking at the opening ceremony at the Marriott Hotel, the President

welcomed India’s Prime Minister, the Honourable Shri Narendra Modi, and

expressed gratitude to the Government of India for its selfless support

during the COVID-19 pandemic, with the timely delivery of vaccines to the

Caribbean.

Current Chair of CARICOM and Prime Minister of Grenada, the

Honourable Dickon Mitchell; other CARICOM leaders; Secretary General of

CARICOM, Dr Carla Barnett; Cabinet Ministers from Guyana and members

of the diplomatic community were also at the event.
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His Excellency President Dr Irfaan Ali received the
prestigious Wilson Award from the Wilson Centre

His Excellency President Dr Irfaan Ali received the prestigious
Wilson Award from the Wilson Centre for his unwavering
dedication to climate change action and biodiversity during a
Gala and Dinner in Miami.
While delivering feature remarks, the Head of State
emphasised the importance of leaders uniting to craft
common policies to address global climate challenges,
underscoring the need for shared vision and collaboration.
The President also spoke about Guyana’s visionary Low
Carbon Development Strategy (LCDS) as a global model,
balancing economic growth with environmental preservation.
The President also reaffirmed his commitment to sustainable
development and emphasised the importance of collective
responsibility in ensuring a resilient future for all.
The award, part of the Wilson Center’s Latin America
Programme, recognises leaders who have made significant
contributions to regional and global advancement, particularly
in fields such as sustainability, biodiversity, and climate
change.
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Join the Guyana Energy Conference & Supply Chain Expo 2025!

On behalf of the Embassy of the Cooperative Republic of Guyana, we are excited
to invite you to this prestigious event taking place in Georgetown, Guyana, from
February 18 to 21, 2025.

🌍 Guyana: A Leader in the Global Energy Landscape
As the fastest-growing economy in the region, Guyana has become a key player
in the Oil & Gas sector, offering unique opportunities for innovation and
investment.

This annual event brings together industry leaders, decision-makers, and
stakeholders to discuss advancements, challenges, and opportunities shaping
the future of energy and supply chains.

🎯 Why Attend?
Global Connections: Network with over 4,000 international attendees,
including executives and key decision-makers.
Cutting-Edge Innovations: Explore solutions from more than 190 exhibitors.
Unique Insights: Gain knowledge from over 70 prominent speakers across the
energy sector.
High-Level Networking: Participate in interactive sessions and exclusive
workshops.
Link to attend: https://guyanaenergy.gy/attend/register 
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Clean Water for All: Government Pledges 100%
Potable Water Access in Region Nine by 2025

The government is taking bold steps to ensure 100% access to potable water in

Region Nine's hinterland communities by 2025.

Minister of Housing and Water, Collin Croal, announced plans to drill new wells

in 25 additional villages next year, bringing clean water to even more families.

 Recent achievements include:

 Over 100 wells drilled to date

 New water systems commissioned in Rupertee and Massara

 Upgraded systems in 15+ villages this year alone

Minister Croal reaffirmed the government’s commitment: “We are dedicated to

ensuring every community has access to safe and reliable water sources.”

Together, we’re building a healthier and more sustainable future.
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Game-Changer for Guyana: US EXIM Bank Approves
$526M for Gas-to-Energy Project

 A significant milestone for Guyana! The US Export-Import Bank has

approved a US$526 million loan for the transformational gas-to-energy

project following an extensive technical and environmental feasibility

study.

Key Benefits:

✔️ 50% reduction in electricity costs 💰

✔️ $100M annual savings on fuel costs

✔️ Reduction of 460,000 tons of carbon emissions per year 🌱

President Dr. Irfaan Ali and Vice President Dr. Bharrat Jagdeo

emphasized the project's transformative impact on Guyana’s energy

landscape, including:

✅ Adding 300MW of power to the national grid

✅ Supporting a transition to renewables

✅ Reducing the nation’s carbon footprint

This initiative ensures a sustainable energy future while delivering

significant savings for citizens and businesses alike.
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Powering the Future: Guyana Achieves Energy
Stability with 67MW Reserve 

Thanks to the addition of two power ships, solar power projects,

and other installed capacities, Guyana Power and Light (GPL)

now boasts 267 MW of power, far exceeding the country’s peak

demand of 200 MW.

Key Highlights:

💡  67 MW of reserve power now ensures that power outages

caused by shortages are a thing of the past.

🔧  Essential maintenance on older power sets can now be

performed without disrupting power availability for consumers.

⚠️  While unexpected outages due to system faults may still

occur, the era of frequent blackouts caused by shortages is over.

This marks a huge milestone in Guyana’s energy sector and

reflects the government’s dedication to providing a consistent

and reliable energy supply for all.
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The Geneva Agreement

The Geneva Agreement, signed on February 17, 1966, between the United

Kingdom (on behalf of British Guiana) and Venezuela, aimed to establish a

peaceful mechanism for resolving the long-standing territorial dispute

over the Essequibo region. This agreement was negotiated as British

Guiana approached independence and sought to address Venezuela’s

claims diplomatically.

The agreement created a Mixed Commission to find a mutually acceptable

resolution within four years. If no agreement was reached, the dispute

would be referred to international arbitration or other peaceful means

under the United Nations Charter. Both parties committed to preserving

their legal positions during negotiations to ensure fairness.

Although the Geneva Agreement provided a framework for resolution, the

dispute remains unresolved. Venezuela continues to claim the Essequibo

region, while Guyana upholds the 1899 arbitral ruling. The case is

currently before the International Court of Justice (ICJ), which is expected

to provide a final legal determination. Below is the full text of the Geneva

Agreement.
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